
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Glebe Parent Newsletter 

Friday 18th November 2022               

Open Mornings 

We had two very successful and very well attended open mornings for the 
parents of children who are due to start Nursery or Reception in September 
2023. 

The families were really impressed with what they saw and commented on 
how well behaved the children are and how engaged they were in their 
learning over the two mornings. 

Amber and George, our Head Girl and Head Boy gave excellent speeches 
about what it is like to be a pupil at Glebe and our Prefects were on hand over 
the two days to welcome our visitors and give them informal tours of KS2 and 
the upstairs rooms in school. 

Once again, the praise for our Prefects was huge and I am so impressed with 
how they were so open and welcoming to the families who attended. I felt it 
was important for prospective families to see for themselves how our 
approach to the social and emotional aspects of education manifests in the 
confidence and friendliness the children.  

All of the children were all excellent ambassadors for the school and I was 
really proud of them all.     

Weekly Attendance (w/e 18.11.22) 

  
 

1C  97.9 
5I  96.3 
5G  96.2 
4R  96.1 
1A  96 
3ME  95.6 
3V  95.4 
2L  95 
6K  94.7 
RW  94.4 
6C  94.4 
2G  94.2 
4JL  93.4 
  

2F 93.3 
5V 91 
1S 90 
4J 90 
RP 87.2 
RB 86.3 
6L 85.6 
3A 77.3 
  
Whole School: 

92.1% 

Reminders 

Playtime Snacks 

Please don’t forget children are only 
allowed fruit as a snack at playtimes. 
Fruit-based snacks are not permitted nor 
are any other types of snack. 

PE Hoodies 

Children are allowed to wear their PE 
hoody (Year 6 will be allowed to wear 
their Leavers’ hoody when they are 
distributed) in school on PE days only. 
There was some confusion about 
whether the children could wear their 
hoodies indoors – they can. However, the 
issue has arisen as we have noticed an 
increasing number of children who are 
wearing their PE hoody instead of a 
school jumper. They should wear full 
school uniform on all other days and this 
should include a school jumper. 

Scholastic Book Fair 

Don’t forget, the Scholastic Book Fair will be back on Tuesday 29th November, 
Wednesday 30th, Thursday 1st & Friday 2nd December in the small hall.  We can 
earn FREE BOOKS for every book sold at the Fair so we hope to be able to re-stock 
our library and classrooms with brand new resources. We are also running a poster 
competition with a £5 voucher to spend at the fair up for grabs for the winning 5 
entries.  

Mr Dwyer’s Sports Roundup 
  
Our various sports teams have been incredibly busy over the last few weeks, playing various 
friendlies, cup matches and tournaments. 
 
Last Friday evening, 11 Year 5/6 children represented the school at the District Hockey 
Tournament at Eastcote Hockey Club. Both teams put in superb performances, finishing 
second in their respective leagues. Mr Vandorpe’s A Team will now go on to represent 
Glebe at the Borough Finals in early 2023 - a huge congratulations to them and a big thank 
you to Mr Vandorpe for all the hard work he’s put in with them. My team remained 
undefeated throughout their 8 games - the only team to do that out of the 16 schools there! 
 
Last Wednesday the boys’ football team played Breakspear in the cup, the boys started 
quickly and had a few half chances and were unlucky to go in 1-0 down at half time. We 
raised our game in the second half, but their academy level experience showed and they 
ended up winning 2-1. 
 
We had the chance straight back against Harefield this week. After a bit of a slow start, we 
found ourselves 1-0 early on but the boys didn’t panic and played football the way we’d 
asked them to, which they saw the benefit of time and again - drawing level just before half 
time and going on to win 3-1. A special mention to Bobby who scored another hat-trick - 
taking him into double figures for the season after just 5 games. 

 
Last, and by no means least, we had the girls’ football tournament last Tuesday. This is one of 
the highlights of the footballing calendar for Mr Young and I, as it gives lots of our girls their 
first opportunity of competitive football. The girls drew 3 games and lost one, which 
unfortunately wasn’t enough to see us through as the best third place finisher. 
 

As always, all the children represented the school impeccably. A big thanks to all the 
parents who come along to support their children, they all really appreciate it. Finally, a 
huge thanks to Mr Young for giving up his time week in, week out to help me with the 
football. 

Curd Corner 

We were very pleased to receive a bag 
of resources from the Co-op this week 
that we have shared across the school. 
This included badges for ‘Be Safe Be 
Seen” week for Year 6 and reflective 
armbands for Nursery. We are very 
grateful to Samantha Queen at the Co-
op for this very kind donation. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday 29th November:  Scholastic Book Fair – after school in the small hall 

Wednesday 30th November: Scholastic Book Fair – after school in the small hall 

Thursday 1st December:  Scholastic Book Fair – after school in the small hall 

Friday 2nd December:  Scholastic Book Fair – after school in the small hall 

Monday 5th December:  Nursery Christmas Play – 10am (no parking available on site)  

     Year 2 Christmas Play – 2pm (no parking available on site)  

Tuesday 6th December:  Year 2 Christmas Play – 9.30am (no parking available on site)   

Nursery Christmas Play – 2pm (no parking available on site) 

Wednesday 7th December:  Nursery Christmas Play – 10am (no parking available on site) 

     Year 2 Christmas Play – 2pm (no parking available on site) 

Friday 9th December:  Christmas Lunch (pre-book via The Pantry) 

Wednesday 14th December:  Christmas Fayre (during the school day: children & staff only) 

     Christmas Jumper Day* 

Friday 16 December:  Term ends (one hour earlier than usual: 2.20pm/2.30pm) 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Tuesday 3rd January 2023: Training Day – school closed to all pupils 

Wednesday 4th January:   Term starts for pupils 

 

* new information 

Wishing you all a 
lovely weekend. 

Mrs Penney   

Spelling Shed and Doodle Maths 

Weekly Winners 

Spelling Shed           DoodleMaths 

    3A        5V                  4JL        5V 

Pre-Loved Uniform 

Don’t forget if you can’t wait until the next sale uniform 
items can be requested via our email address: 
glebeuniformsales@gmail.com 
Please let us know what you need in which sizes, plus your 
child’s name and class so that we can deliver the items 
to you via them.    

 

Hillingdon Talking Therapies 

Hillingdon Talking Therapies would like to invite you to participate in our upcoming webinars in November. The webinars are free to 
access for any member of our community in Hillingdon, including staff members or parents. This service is open to adults over 18 who live or 
attend a GP in Hillingdon and those not currently under the care of another team such as CMHT or ARCH. 

Please see the image attached to find the upcoming webinars for this month or visit https://talkingtherapies.cnwl.nhs.uk/hillingdon/groups-
and-workshops-hillingdon   

PLEASE NOTE: We have an upcoming Men's Mental Health Webinar on Monday 21st November 2022 at 6pm. 

To sign up please to these webinars or any other webinar, please complete our webform specifying which webinar you would like to 
attend: https://talkingtherapies.cnwl.nhs.uk/hillingdon/webform 

If you would like any more information on our service please do not hesitate to contact our service - 01895 206 800 
or cnwl.hillingdontalkingtherapies@nhs.net 

Please see the link below to self-refer anyone who is interested to our service (those based in Hillingdon 
ONLY): https://gateway.mayden.co.uk/referral-v2/0c0a9ac8-fff7-4385-962b-fe23b448d5f6 



                  


